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Dr. Kaka stated that students who don't concentrate are 
blocking the chances of others, wasting their resources and  
the lecturers' time.

He further informed students that there would  be a 
program called 'research day' where students will be given 
opportunity to come and showcase their research.

The Dean concluded by encouraging the students to follow 
the university's rules throughout their stay. 

Earlier, the faculty Coordinator, Dr. Isa Usman Lawal in 
his welcome address, congratulated the newly admitted 
students for being part of Bayero University family.

The PG coordinators from the Department of Nursing 
Sciences, Dr. Ahmad Rufai Abubakar and his counterparts 
from Radiography, Dr. Musa Dambele, gave  brief lectures 
on professional postgraduate program.

He started by listing all the PGD/Professional Masters 
programs in the faculty and explained how the programs 
were done from admission to graduation.

The PG Coordinator of the Department of Radiography, 
Dr. Musa Dambele also gave a lecture on Academic 
Masters. He said that the program was supposed to instill 
some discipline in the students. He talked about what the 
program is all about taking them through the admission and 
registration process, course work and research to external 
defense. 

he Faculty of Allied Health Sciences has conducted Tan orientation program for all Post Graduate 
students with the Dean Dr. Bashir Kaka charging 

them to be of good character..

Speaking at the orientation which held at the twin theatre in 
the College of Health Sciences on Saturday, 12th February, 
2022, he said the University had certain rules and 
regulations that are mandatory for every student to strictly 
abide. 

Dr. Kaka noted that degree is being awarded based on 
certification of one's character and learning therefore if any 
one of these is missing a student will not be eligible to get 
the degree. 

He said they should consider themselves lucky as they 
were admitted based on merit and not on any sentiment. 

The Dean advised all students to work hard and engage 
with their supervisors regularly so as to graduate on time.

 
...Introduces Researchers' Week

Faculty of Allied Health 
Sciences Holds Orientation 

for PG students

By Lamara Garba 

Cross section of students at the orientation 
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He gave a brief introduction of the Mphil/PHD program 
and explained the difference between the two programs. 

Another speaker, Dr. Hassan Yahaya, the PG Coordinator 
of the Department of Medical Laboratory Sciences talked 
on Dissertation/Thesis writing to the students. He took 
them through research from writing of synopsis to external 
defense.

Dr. Isa Usman Lawal further elaborated on all the topics 
and thanked everyone for honoring the invitation.

Highlight of the event was a question and answer session in 
which students freely engaged the lecturers to get more 
explanations on certain issues and were all answered.

He also cautioned the students to be very careful with 
course codes during registration and stressed on the 
importance of registering on time.

Dr. Dambele informed the students that any issue that arose 
during the cause of study should be addressed officially 
and on time.

Also, the PG Coordinator of the Department of 
Physiotherapy, Dr. Umar Badaru talked about the 
Mphil/PHD program. He started by saying that the 
Postgraduate regulation cut across all the PG programs and 
it was  important to be guided by the handbook.

said the entire faculty was sent into 
mourning when the news of the 
former driver was broken. He prayed 
to Almighty Allah to grant him 
mercy and give his family the 
fortitude to bear the loss.

The Faculty of Law, Bayero University, Kano has 
expressed shock over the demise of its driver, Malam 

th
Ibrahim Dankambari, who died on Sunday, 27  
February, 2022.

The Dean of the Faculty, Professor Usman Zunnuraini 

Faculty of Law Mourns Death of Driver, Dankambari

Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas had facilitated the 
reconstruction and rehabilitation of internal roads worth 
about 500 million naira in the University.

According to him a truck of Asphalt to repair potholes will 
go a long way in road maintenance.

The Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas in his 
response commended the Minister of Works, Babatunde 
Raji Fashola and his team for the laudable road projects 
being carried all over the country.  He said BUK is 
particularly grateful for the road intervention, adding that 
road infrastructure is very important in nation building 
which will make a lot of positive difference in the life of the 
people.

Arrangement has reached advanced stage for the Federal 
Ministry of Works and Housing to commission and 
handover newly constructed road at Solar Station in 
Bayero University, Kano.  

This was disclosed by Engineer Yahya B. Ali, the Federal 
Comptroller of Works during a courtesy visit on the Vice 
Chancellor, Prof. Sagir Adamu Abbas in his office on 

ndTuesday 22  February, 2022.

He said his team was in BUK to finalize the modalities and 
requirements needed for the commissioning and handing 
over of the newly completed road intervention project 
which is slated for March 23, 2022.

Engineer Ali also disclosed that the Vice Chancellor, 

Federal Ministry of Works to Commission Road in BUK
By Fausat A. Opayomi

Late Ibrahim 
Dankambari

BUK Management and officials from the Federal Ministry of Works in a group photograph 
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contributions of Hajiya Anisatu Uwais to the success of the 
Student Affairs. He said the Deanery would continue to 
cherish her qualities as an excellent administrator. 

The Deanery of Student Affairs organized a send forth 
ceremony in honour of its Administrative Secretary, Hajiya 

nd
Anisatu Uwais Muhammad on 2  March, 2022 at the 
Deanery's lecture hall. 

The ceremony which was graced by all the Deputy Deans 
and many staff of the deanery, was in recognition of her 
selfless services for the development of the Students 
Affairs Deanery in particular and the University in general.

Recently, the Vice Chancellor approved the Sabbatical 
leave of Hajiya Anisatu Uwais, a Deputy Registrar to Yusuf 
Maitama Sule University, Kano (YUMSUK).

While presenting the award, the Dean of Student Affairs, 
Professor Shamsuddeen Umar said the Deanery had 
decided to organize the ceremony in recognition of the 

Student Affairs Organizes Send Forth in Honour of Anisatu Uwais
By Adamu Garba 

expressed appreciation with the facilities of the Centre. 

The management of the Bank, led by the Executive 
Director, Abdullahi S. Mohammed, said with the state-of-
the-art facilities at CDA, the bank would seal a partnership 
with the centre that would benefit both parties.

He said the bank would also identify the areas to intervene 
as part of its corporate social responsibilities in tertiary 
institutions which the bank has been doing.

The Director CDA, Professor Jibrin Mohammed 
welcomed the visitors and assured them that the CDA is 
ready for the collaboration.

stThe Management of Polaris Bank on Tuesday, 1  March, 
2022 visited the Centre for Dryland Agriculture and 

Polaris Bank Wants Collaboration with CDA
By Nura Garba 

The players boasted that with the caliber of star-studded 
team coupled with the technical acumen of the gaffer, 
Mustapha Sheikh, their participation would not be a 
jamboree, but ambitious mission of coming back to BUK 
with medal.

ndSpeaking at their training session on Wednesday, 2  
March, 2022 at the Ahmad Adamu Mu'azu Stadium, the 
players called on the University Management to upscale its 
support to them to further boost their motivation.

According to  Abubakar Mansura of the Department of 
Estate Management, the team is working very hard every 
day with the support of the coach. She said the team is 
responding to the tactics and instructions of the coach, 
assuring the teeming BUK staff and students that they 
would not come back from Lagos empty handed.

“With the team's spirit and immense support, we can defeat 
any University that comes our way,” said Blessing Agbu of 
Geography Department.

The Bayero University, Kano Female Soccer players have 
sent a strong warning to other counterparts from other 
universities who are going to participate at the forthcoming 
Nigerian Universities Games Association (NUGA) in 
University of Lagos  this month.

We are Ready for NUGA – BUK Female Soccer Team Boasts
By Nura Garba 

Management of Polaris Bank and Director CDA, Prof. Jibrin M. Jibrin (1st right) 

Dean, Student Affairs, Prof. Shamsudden presenting a plaque to 
to the celebrant,  Hajiya Anisatu Uwais

BUK female soccer team 
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(1) Mubashir Adam of the Department of Directorate of 
Public Affairs invites members of the University 
community to his wedding fatiha with his fiancee, 
Naja’atu Abubakar, scheduled as follows:
DATE: Sunday, 12th  March, 2022    TIME: 1:00pm
VENUE: Masallacin Umaru Murtala, Sabon Birni Street, 
Jikin Dalet Barrack Dura da Nasarawa Road, Kawo 
Kaduna, Abubakar Mahmud Gumi Juma’at Mosque, 
Kaduna
(2) Alh. Garba Danfulani (Dan Masani)  invites members 
of the University community to the wedding fatiha of his 
daughter, Fatima Garba Danfulani (Fati) and her groom, 
Abubakar Sabo (Dady), scheduled as follows:

DATE: Sunday, 13th March, 2022      TIME: 11:30am
VENUE: Murtala Muhammad Juma’at Mosque, 
Hausawa, Zoo Road, Kano
(3) Dr. Ado Mallam Bello of the Faculty of Law invites 
members of the University community to the wedding 
fatiha of his son, Barrister Aminu Ado Bello and his 
fiancee, Ajuwaira Muhammad Maisalati, scheduled as 
follows:
DATE: Friday, 4th March, 2022        TIME: 1:30pm 
VENUE: Ihya’ussunnah Juma’at Mosque, Gwammaja 
Housing Estate, Opp. National Orthopaedic Hospital, 
Dala

institute an endowment fund to immortalize the late media 
icon and Professor of Mass Communication.

th
While replying the letter on 25  February, 2022, the 
Director, Directorate of Examinations, Admissions and 
Records (DEAR), Hajiya Amina Umar Abdullahi 
expressed the University Management's sincere 
appreciation over the goodwill gesture. “It is hoped that 
this will further encourage scholarly endeavors and 
academic pursuits of the students,” she remarked.

Aliyu Abubakar was a former President of Mass 
Communication Students Association (MACOSA) in the 
2003/2004 academic session.

Two alumni of Mass Communication Department, Umar 
Abdulrahman Mohammed and Aliyu Abubakar have 
instituted prize for the best graduating student in Mass 
Media Research in the department for 10 years. Each year, 
best graduating student will receive N50,000 from 2022 to 
2032.

The duo, who work for NNPC, Abuja, said the late 
Professor Maikaba was an inspirational figure in the 
department whose expertise in Mass Media Research had 
instilled passion and interest to many people. “He was my 
role model,” Aliyu Abubakar said in a telephone 
conversation with BUK Bulletin.

th
The two former students had on 17  February, 2022 wrote a 
letter to the Vice Chancellor seeking for approval to 

Two Mass Comm Alumni Institute N500, 000 Prof.  Maikaba Prize for Best Students in Mass Media Research 
By Nura Garba 

Also speaking, the Coach, Mustapha Sheikh appreciated 
the untiring support of the Director of Sports, Usman 
Salihu whose commendable role ensured the constitution 
of the female football team for the first time in the 
University. He said it was difficult to assemble female team 
as it took him a while trying to recruit the players. “As you 
can see now, we are getting set. With the prayers and 
continuous support of the management and the Director of 
Sports, we are ready to conquer NUGA,” he said.

On her part, Fataye Esther of the Department of Theatre 
and Performing Arts, said the team is determined to make 
the University proud.

Nancy and Oyeleke of Physical and Health Education and 
Civil Engineering respectively, expressed optimism that 
the University should expect medal from them. They called 
on the University Management to optimize its support to 
the team.


